

NOTICE TO ALL TEAMSTERS LOCAL UNION NO. 31 MEMBERS

March 25, 2020

Dear Brothers and Sisters:

Given recent events surrounding the COVID-19 virus and its effect on British Columbians and Canadians, I would like to reassure our members that Teamsters Local Union No. 31 is committed to maintaining its service to its members.

Our head office on Annacis Island will remain open for as long as possible in order to field calls and emails from members. However, in order to ensure the health of our staff, we wish to limit the number of people who attend in person at the office, so are asking our members not to come to the Local Union head office for now:

- If you have a face-to-face meeting scheduled with anyone from the Union, or if you would like
 to meet with your Business Representative, please contact them first (contact information
 below).
- For those members who pay cash dues (out-of-work, LTD, WCB, etc.) we strongly advise paying your dues either by mailing a cheque or money order or paying by credit card over the phone. You can reach Shane in our Dues Department at 604-527-2702.

Thank you for helping your Local Union adhere to the directives set by the Provincial Health Officer and Health Minister to halt the spread of the virus.

Stan Hennessy	
President	

Fraternally,

SH:sep moveup

Business Representatives			
Mike Hennessy	604-527-2706	mhennessy@teamsters31.ca	
Paul Simms	604-527-2708	psimms@teamsters31.ca	
Mark Bethel	604-227-6719	mbethel@teamsters31.ca	
Larry Sargeant	604-527-2718	lsargeant@teamsters31.ca	
Karlene Bateman	604-527-2704	kbateman@teamsters31.ca	
Lance Matricardi	604-527-2709	lmatricardi@teamsters31.ca	
Caley Fieldhouse	604-527-2711	cfieldhouse@teamsters31.ca	
Grant Coleman	604-527-2712	gcoleman@teamsters31.ca	
Ben Hennessy (Organizer)	604-527-2722	bhennessy@teamsters31.ca	